

September 18, 2020

Karen Costello Executive Director Nunavut Impact Review Board Cambridge Bay, NU

VIA EMAIL (info@nirb.ca)

<u>Hamlet and HTA Intervenor Participants – Community Roundtable and Pre-Hearing Conference</u>

The Hall Beach Hunters and Trappers Association Chairperson Jopie Kaernerk has requested that I advise you that they are currently without a Manager and therefore have no administrative support to assist them with such things as responding to this NIRB request. Therefore he has requested that I advise you that the Hall Beach Hunters and Trappers Association, as a recipient of participant funding, will be sending Sam Arnardjuaq as its representative.

For the Hamlet of Sanirajak, as a recipient of participant funding, the Acting Mayor has appointed me to be the Hamlet's representative at the meeting.

I would advise that with respect to the agenda for the community roundtable and pre-hearing conference, I have seen the letter submitted by the Mittimatalik Hunters & Trappers Organization on this matter and the Hamlet of Sanirajak supports the comments made within that letter on the proposed agenda.

Yours truly,

Louis M. Primeau, B. Comm., CPA-CMA, CPA-CMA

Louis M. Krimann

Chief Administrative Officer and Director of Finance